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Welcome back to Term Four! I trust you all had a refreshing break and ready to embark on an exciting term 

of learning and engagement. We have a number of new families joining us at Wentworthville this term and I 

extend a warm welcome to them. In fact we enrolled 5 new students on Monday and Tuesday! As we are 

now in Term 4 please ensure all students are wearing the summer uniform. I have enclosed the uniform 

attachment to remind you of the correct uniforms students should be wearing.  

Wonderful Happenings at Wenty! 

The P&C Colourthon at the end of term 

was indeed colourful and fun! Everyone 

did such a great job in coming together 

to make it a positive day! Thanks to the 

P&C team lead by Leanne Keighley and 

teaching staff who assisted in ensuring 

the day ran smoothly. Special thanks to 

our balloon carrying teachers who 

assisted the P&C in liaising and 

supporting the event.  
(Continued on page 2) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From the Principal – Denise Lockrey 

https://www.facebook.com/wentworthvilleps/?hc_ref=SEARCH&fref=nf


 

Please ensure families have their funds transferred into the account as 

per instruction previously given so P&C can determine the final funds 

raised from laps. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Colourthon Lap Count – Highest number per class! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

(Continued from page 1) 

Class Name Laps Class Name Laps 

KA Easan 17 2S Mohamed and Adhoksh 19 

KBM Suchita and Shyla 12 3C Ragavan and Gauraang 18 

KK Dhruvya 16 3M Ikshu 18 

KL Taksha and Ella 19 3/4G Frank 20 

KN Baanushan 16 4B Neel 21 

KM Vedha 16 4R Sohom 22 

1B Hamit and Hasit 15 5/6G Krishika 25 

1G Abinav 16 5/6M Miguel 22 

1KS Krish 18 5/6N Lakshmi 22 

1M Daniel and Archis 15 5/6WS Zahra 23 

1W Ashmita and Jyestha 17 K-2C Hadi 12 

2/3H Parthiv 21 K-2G Sharveya 12 

2G Gijen 20 3-6B Ra’eed 21 

2R Virat 22 **  ** ** 



Uniform Review Results Summary 

Updating Boys’ Shirts for summer and winter uniform 

The Wentworthville PS Uniform Review Committee have been working diligently over the last few months and 

are thankful for your feedback in the recent Survey Monkey. The committee, chaired by Mrs Grant (a parent) 

have reviewed all responses and read through results. A summary of feedback is outlined below. 

 78% of parents surveyed indicated they would like a logo on the new boys’ summer and winter shirts  

 The top three things for consideration when purchasing a uniform were: cost effectiveness, comfort and 

looking smart. 

 What were the key themes that were important regarding boys summer uniform shirt? – looking smart, 

logo, cost effectiveness, short sleeves, ease of care of garment, no white, cotton mix for comfort during 

summer 

 What were the key themes that were important regarding boys winter uniform shirt? – looking smart, logo, 

cost effectiveness, long sleeves, ease of care of garment, no white, suitable during winter 

 Some general comments talked about: low fade of colours, no ironing required (drip /dry), easy to pur-

chase and complement girls’ colour in uniform. 

Consultation is also occurring with students, and teachers in the coming weeks to ensure we capture 

thoughts, expectations and concerns. I met with the school captains today outlining how we will be consulting 

with the student body and gaining their feedback about the boys’ shirts for summer and winter. 

Next Steps: 

 Sample Boys shirts on display Term 4 – Weeks 1-3 in the front office and demonstrated at a few morning 

assemblies. 

 Voting on Boys’ shirts Term 4: Weeks 4 and 5. By end of week 5 a determination from gathered data 

made by Uniform Review Committee. Community will be notified of outcome choice via newsletter. 

 Order placed with suppliers for a delivery early February 2019. All 2019 Kindergarten boys, new enrol-

ments and existing families will have the opportunity of purchasing the new boys’ summer shirt from 2019. 

The Uniform shop volunteers will keep us informed on stock arrival. As with any uniform change there is a 

transition period and we would ask parents to purchase the new boys shirt in due course. 

 

A message from Catherine Grant  – Uniform Review Committee Chairperson 
 

Hi everyone,  

 

We really appreciate you taking the time to fill out the survey that we sent out last term regarding uniforms. 

We have read through and discussed all of your responses and are looking to choose a new boys summer 

and winter shirt which will work best for everyone involved. 

 

We have selected three different sample shirts and we would love to hear which one you like best.  
(Continued on page 4) 



There will be a flyer go out to children this week. We will also have the samples available for your viewing in 

the school office and some of the children will model them in morning assemblies in Weeks 1, 2 and 3.  

  

In Weeks 4 and 5, you will be able to choose which style you like best in a survey. More details about that to 

follow. 

 

Thank you for all your help.  

Catherine Grant  

 

The selected three different sample shirts 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The voted for shirt will be worn in summer with short sleeve (4 days on non-sport days) and with the grey 

shorts for boys. The winter version will be the same style but in a long sleeve version and worn with the long 

grey pants for boys (4 days on non-sport days).  

NB -Sport days will see the unisex sport uniform worn (Black / White polo and black shorts – this is already a 

part of the uniform suite) 

(Continued from page 3) 

Option 1 

Grey collared and 

button up shirt with 

school logo  

Option 2 

Black and grey polo with 

school logo 

Option 3 

White collared and button 

up shirt with school logo 

The style chosen will be available to purchase in both short and long sleeve versions. 

Approximate cost will be $28-$30 per shirt 



OC Results 2018 

It was very pleasing that Wentworthville received four reserve categories and 

one offer for OC placement in Year 5 for 2019 at various schools. Well done to 

all the students who participated in this very competitive process. We are very 

proud of all of you and for your engagement in learning.  

 

 

 

 

Stage 3 has just returned from a fantastic time at Canberra. 

The students had a wonderful experience, getting to see Old 

and New Parliament House, the War Memorial and many other 

fantastic sites.  

We would like to thank the support of the Australian Government through the PACER contribution who were 

helping in making the cost of the trip much less that its original price. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Kindergarten Farm note reminder 
– all Kindergarten  

 School Swimming –Years 2-6 

 Boys Uniform sample – all 
students 

 Kiss and Drop – note all students  



2019 Forward Planning 

Forward planning for 2019 and class placement for 2019 

We are busily planning in preparation for next year. In order to allow us to plan as 

effectively as possible, we would like those families who know that they won’t be 

returning to the school next year, to confirm these details as soon as possible. I have 

included a slip at the end of the newsletter for you to complete and send back to the front 

office if this scenario applies to you. Thank you for your anticipated co-operation with this 

matter. 

Class placement for 2019 is a complex task that staff invest a lot of time and effort. Parents are welcome to 

provide written information to Mrs Lockrey (The Principal) by Friday November 9, 2018 if there are specific 

needs you think should be taken into consideration about your child /children when considering class 

placements in 2019. Any information which is delivered to Mrs Lockrey after this date will unfortunately not be 

able to be considered in class placements for 2019. Consideration to social and emotional needs, academic 

ability and behaviour can be considered, but no guarantees can be made as staff make determinations which 

are in the best interest of all attempting to achieve a balance in each class. It is a difficult task which teachers 

way up very carefully. Parent requests for changes of their child’s class will not be considered in 2019 as this 

is a school management decision and we commit considerable time in formulating the structure for the 

following year. 

Denise Lockrey –Principal  

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

2018 Leaving Slip 

Dear Mrs Lockrey, 

My child/ children will not be returning to Wentworthville Public School in 2019. 

We are moving to…………………………………………….. and will be going to ……………………………..
……………………………………………………….  School in 2019. 

Student Names: 

1. …………………………………………………….  Class in 2018………….. 

2. …………………………………………………….  Class in 2018………….. 

3. …………………………………………………….  Class in 2018………….. 

4. …………………………………………………….  Class in 2018………….. 

Please return to office as soon as possible to assist in our forward planning. 

Thank you for your assistance. Mrs Lockrey 

 



 

 

On Wednesday 5th September 2018, students from across the school and the Support Unit attended the 

2018 Northcott Interschool Athletics Carnival at The State Sports Centre, Sydney Olympic Park. We all had 

a fantastic time and it was great to see the support of parents. It was a big day and the students thoroughly 

enjoyed the outing, meeting lots of other schools. 

 

 

 

 

 

Egg and Spoon race.  

Best of all we loved our dancing. 

We all had a fantastic time. 

Bean bag races. 



 

 

 

2G & IW were given the task of creating and performing a play using shadow puppets. Students conducted 

research and worked collaboratively to create characters and scripts that would engage their audience. This 

involved a number of practice sessions, providing opportunities for students to build communication and 

critical thinking skills.  

 



 

 

 

 

The WPS Maths Olympiad Team from Year 3 to 6 received the opportunity to extend their advanced 

mathematical problem solving skills.  The team, trained by Mr Williams and Mrs Boersma, took part in weekly 

training sessions and five competitions over the course of five months.  It was the first time these students 

had participated in the competition.  The team performed well, scoring above the state average, with some 

exceptional individual results. 

 

Congratulations to our top achievers.  From left to right: 
Dhikshitha (4th place), Riya (2nd place), Abhinav (1st place), 
Pratham (2nd place) and Ross (5th place). 





 

 

 

Wow what a spectacle to see all the students and some brave teachers & staff taking part in our Colour-Thon 

Walk-a-thon on 27th September. We hope all the students had a great time on the day, even those who didn’t 

participate in the colour spraying. 

A very special thank you to all the volunteers – Thushy (Vice President), 

Santhi (Vice President), Melanie (Secretary), Bob, Tara, Vani, Archana, 

Claire, and Antoinette. 

The selected prizes are expected to arrive shortly and we will endeavour to distribute them to students as 

early as possible. 

The total money collected will be finalised shortly, so keep an eye out for that in upcoming Newsletters.  While 

we wait for the final figure, get your thinking caps on and come up with some suggestions of future focused 

resources this money can purchase for the students & staff of Wentworthville Public School. A survey will be 

issued shortly. 

For your diaries: 

Friday 30th November – Christmas Stall more information to follow in coming newsletters and notes will go 

home after the holidays. 

Our next meeting is Wednesday 7th November 2018  - in the School Staff Room, please come along and find 

out more about what your P&C does for your school. 

Kind regards, 

Leanne Keighley 

President 

Wentworthville Public School P&C 

 

 

 



 

Travelling or taking holidays during the school term 

Since 2015 family holidays and travel are no longer considered under the 

exemption from school procedures. Travel outside of the vacation period is now 

counted as an absence for statistical purposes. 

Parents are required to complete the application for extended leave, which is 

available from the school office and website. This form must be submitted at 

the front office prior to travel for principal consideration. 

The principal will not accept a reason for travel during the school term if it is not 

in the best interests of the student. Educational, social and participation reasons should be specified on the 

application. 

Travel is considered to be domestic or international travel for the purpose of a family holiday, family business, 

bereavement or other reasons, which should be specified on the application. 

If the principal considers that the travel is appropriate during the school term, the principal will inform the 

parent if the application is accepted. The absences will then be recorded as ‘L”- Leave. The absences will be 

recorded on your child’s report. 

All travel documentation, such as travel itinerary or e-ticket must be attached to the application. 

The principal may decline an application for Extended Leave -Travel and the parent will be informed of this in 

writing. The absence will then be recorded as unjustified and will appear on your child’s report. 

If you have any questions about applying for Extended Leave - Travel please contact the front office. 



 



 



 



 



 



 



  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


